
                 
Dear Parents/Caregivers,   
 
We will be excited to welcome back Ms Jardine next week and hear all about her wonderful holiday! 
 
On behalf of Vicki and myself, I would like to thank the school community for supporting us through our 
role as Acting Principal. It has been an extremely steep learning curve, which has certainly given us an 
even greater appreciation of all of the hard work and dedication Sonia, our staff and community gives to 
our fabulous school. 
 
Felicity 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Zarah, Crystal, Alexander and Taya for representing Clunes Primary School 
at the Primary Schools Encouragement Swimming Meet at the Aquatic Centre last night. They 
were the first students to wear our new sports tops, which Mr James purchased with funds 
raised from last year’s Trivia Night. Our students will look fabulous at future sporting events! 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Please see Term 1 #draft 2 Calendar on back page updates highlighted in yellow 

Thursday 21st March, 2019 
 Week 2 
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We learn. We show respect. 
 We are safe. 
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School Photos – next Tuesday 26th March 
Photo forms went home a fortnight ago. Please send them with your child/ren on the day of the photos. If 
you would like a sibling or family photo, please collect a form from the office. 
 
School Council Vacancies 
The nominations for School Council vacancies closed on March 7th.  This year we had 3 parent and 2 DET  
positions to fill. We want to thank the following parents and staff for nominating and being the successful 
candidates: 
 
Parents                                                 Staff 
Karl Schaefer                                           Vicki Anderson 
Chris Coon                                               Di Bongiorno  
Andy Campbell 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 FOR TERM 1  

Our Term 1 You Can Do It focus is: 

 Getting Along 

Prep B  -  

 

1/2B – Oscar 

Year 2/ 3LM-  

 
3/ 4L- Brett C 

5/ 6 A- Hamish H-D, Quinton C 

 

5/ 6 D- Eve C, Roman K 

 

Chaplain’s Award- Tamati M School Captains Award-  

 

CHAPLAIN’S CHAT  

Even though there are days I wish I could change some things that happened in the past, there is a reason the 

rear-view mirror in a car is so small and the windshield is so big…where you’re headed is much more 

important than what you’ve left behind.  

 

Have a great week!  Blessings,  

Julie McDowell…School Chaplain 
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BREAKFAST CLUB VOLUNTEERS URGENTLY NEEDED 

We run a School Breakfast Club to ensure our students can have a healthy and happy start to their school day. 

All students at our school are invited to attend our warm and welcoming Breakfast Club. 

We are currently seeking 2-3 parent/community volunteers to assist with: 

• setting up our breakfast area 

• helping prepare and serve breakfast to students 

• providing valuable social interaction for students 

• cleaning up at the conclusion of breakfast. 

DETAILS…   DAYS: Thursdays 

TIME: 8am – 9am 

CONTACT:  Julie (School Chaplain) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

     

                     Historic Vehicle Show- School Fundraiser 

 

Many thanks to the parents and Show Committee members who made sandwiches and 
scones, as well as those who helped in the kitchen at the Historic Vehicle Show. It was a 
very successful fundraiser for the school. A huge thankyou to Mrs B for organising this 
fundraising event. 
 
 
  

 

The Energy Breakthrough Team is holding an Easter Egg Raffle to raise money for spare parts and updating 

tools for our HPV cart.  A notice went home on Monday with 20 tickets for each family to sell. We would 

welcome donations of Easter Eggs which can be left at the office. Last year we had an enormous amount of 

eggs donated and had many prizes to raffle. Tickets need to be returned with the money to the office by 

Friday 29th March and the raffle will be drawn at the last assembly on Monday 1st April. 
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A reminder to all bike and scooter riders:     

With the cooler weather approaching, we are seeing more and more students riding their 

bikes and scooters to school, which is fantastic! Please remember to keep yourself safe 

by wearing a properly fitted and approved bike helmet at all times. This is a required road safety regulation 

designed to reduce the risk of injury. We are able to safely store your helmets at school for the day, ready for 

the ride home. Well done to those students who use ‘pedal or foot power’ to get to school, it is great for your 

bodies and the environment!     

 

2019 Essential Education Fees 
 
A reminder that school fees were due on Monday 18th March. If you have not paid and have 
any problems making this payment please feel free to contact the office to arrange a 
payment plan. 
 
We look forward to your fees being paid as soon as possible or having you approach us to 
arrange alternative payment. BPAY, EFTPOS and cash are all welcomed. 
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PrepB, 1/2B and 2/3LM are having loads of fun and gaining 

knowledge about Community this term. 
Graham and Chris gave us an educational talk and demonstration on home fire safety. Our 

local policeman Athol told us about his role in the community and even let us look at a 

breathalyser. We are also building our own model. 
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TERM 1 CALENDAR 2019    PARENT COPY    Draft #2  changes/ additions highlighted 
     
  
Week 8:  18 – 22 March   Acting Principal = Felicity Longmire       3/4L= Mrs Maguire 
Monday 18 March:   
Tuesday 19 March:   
Wednesday 20 March:           Preps attend first full week.      
Thursday 21 March:   Hot lunch day 
Friday 22 March:  Regional Swimming Event (Horsham) 

 
Week 9:  25 – 29 March 
Monday 25 March:  Sonia returns from LSL    
Tuesday 26 March:  School Photos 
Wednesday 27 March: School Council Meeting- AGM and General Meeting  
Thursday 28 March:   NAPLAN Coordinated Test Day  Term 1 Disco – theme ‘The Future’. 
    Possible visit by international educators linked to Wesley @ Clunes. 
Friday 29 March:  Easter egg raffle tickets due back 
Week 10:  1 – 5 April 
Monday 1 April:  EB Easter egg raffle drawn 
Tuesday 2 April:   
Wednesday 3 April:    
Thursday 4 April:    
Friday 5 April: Last Day Term 1     finish 1pm (casual dress day)  

To be confirmed: TBC Harmony Day/ Focus Day date. Families/ mixed groupings & optional dress up 

theme day 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
Friday 19th April: Good Friday  

Term 2 resumes: Tuesday 23rd April, 2019 

ANZAC Day: Thursday 25th April, 2019 

 

 

  


